4/4/2019- School Advisory Committee Meeting 
Open Regular Meeting (MARCH MEETING CANCELLED & RESCHEDULED TO THIS DATE)
Members Present:  Fr. Joe Mallia, Emily Lenn, Jeff Thomson, Nicole Boutorwick, Trish Zyble, Dennis Dobrasko, Joe Bongiovanni
Non-Members Present: Irene Kaltz, Ellen Kauffman, Jonathan Yaek

Members Absent: Jeannine Schweihofer, Darek Nytko, Jennifer Yaek, Adam Smith
Meeting Called to Order: 7:02 p.m.
Opening Prayer:  Fr. Joe Mallia

Mission Statement: St. Augustine Catholic School spreads the good N.E.W.S. by Navigating a Christian course, Educating body, mind and spirit, Worshiping the Lord, and Serving others.
Agenda for School Advisory Committee – 4/4/2019
· Opening Prayer

· Mission Statement

· Review and Approval of 2/26/19 Minutes

· Pastor's Report- Fr. Joe Mallia
· Administrator's Report- Mrs. Emily Lenn

· Old Business- LEGO Grant Update
· New Business- School Calendar
· Roundtable Discussion- All

· Closing Prayer/Adjourn- Fr. Joe Mallia

Approval of 2/26/19 Minutes: Dennis D. motioned to approve, Joe B. seconded motion, all in favor to approve. Minutes will be published by Mrs. Lenn on school’s website. 

Pastor's Report:

· Fr. Joe asked where we stand with CYO. Mrs. Lenn stated the principals plan to meet with the vicariate athletic directors. She would possibly consider starting with cross country and track. Nicole B. suggested looking at distance from schools in comparable divisions/leagues. Joe B. suggests setting proper expectations to help lessen the transition time. Fr. Joe suggested reaching out beyond our school for recruiting for teammates. Several made mention that if they play on their own school’s sport team; they wouldn’t be allowed to play in our CYO league-per CYO rules. 
· Fr. Joe stated that they are well into the budget process. He plans to give the entire staff raises this year. His concern being increasing enrollment. Mrs. Lenn stated about 20 new families came to open house; mostly pre-school aged children.  Trish Z. asked if we could target home-schooled families; Fr. Joe said there is no interest there. Jeff T. suggested that the AOD assist in marketing/recruiting. Nicole B. revisited writing letters to baptismal families from 3 yrs ago.
· Regarding the fundraiser dinner, only two people have signed up to commit to helping: Irene Kaltz and Stefanie Heywood. Irene stated the date is booked (October 26th) at Tina’s Country House, the band is booked, and there is a photo booth booked. Father Joe asked to have a hi-light about this event and the need for help in the weekly newsletter. Mrs. Lenn suggested keeping student art for an auction item, and that we would need to figure out what auction items to keep and how to raise funds at this event. 

· Fr. Joe said the Master Plan Committee is still meeting monthly through July. Came up with ideas such as possible new buildings, offices, gym, kitchen, cafeteria, parking, renovate the old school, etc. The plan is to have drawings made public by September along with a cost estimate and a phase breakdown.

Administrators Report:
· Technology Update- Two smart boards are up and working. They are in the first and seventh grade rooms. There are a few technical issues that we are working through (old computers, configuring the projectors correctly). Our new firewall and switches were installed on March 18. We are currently waiting for an estimate regarding cabling work that needs to be done to reroute the APs upstairs from the old switch to the new switches in the lab. The AP in room 5 also needs to be rerouted. In the next phase, the cabling work will be done, new APs will be installed, and the UPS (universal power supply). We should hear back regarding the SOF grant soon (through the AOD). Hopefully then we can move forward with purchasing new laptops for the teachers. 

· Accreditation- WE ARE DONE! All went well with our site visit. Feedback was positive, and the report has been submitted to Michigan Association of Non-Public Schools. It will be returned to us sometime in the fall. 
· Enrollment- Currently have 139 students registered for next year.
· Recent events- Open House- March 14; went well, we had about 20 families tour the school. Many current families attended. There have been a few tours since then as well. We had the book fair, Science Olympiad students giving demos in the science lab, chess club members playing chess, the student store was open, and PTC served pie and freshly baked cookies. Science Olympiad Macomb Tournament- our team performed exceptionally well. Of the 13 events entered, they scored in the top 7 of 23 schools in 8 events. They also placed very high in the events in which they did not medal. Our battery buggy and roller coaster teams have been chosen to conduct demonstrations at the elementary tournament. Active Shooter Night for parents- low attendance. Chief Teske shared important and helpful information for all to be aware of. BWPCC Baby Shower- We raised over $1600 in change for the center, and PTC donated $300. There were also many diapers and other baby items donated. Science Alive- So much fun! (see video highlights)
· Upcoming School Events- Kindergarten Information Night- April 11.  Lent activities- the entire school will be praying the Chaplet of Divine Mercy together on Tuesday of Holy Week; we will observe silence on the morning of Holy Thursday, and then do the stations of the cross in the afternoon (outside if weather permitting). Talent Show- May 3, 7:00 at Holy Family. My Guy & I dance- May 4, 6-8 in the Parish Hall.
Old Business: 

· Lego Grant Update-Jeff T. stated that there is a DonersChoose.org website that we can set up and have families share to donate to fund this program for our school. Fr. Joe suggested we possibly ask if PTC is able to financially cover the cost of the program.  
New Business:

· School Calendar- Mrs. Lenn considering moving start time to 7:45 a.m. to give extra time for lunch /recess and the transition during that time.  End time to stay the same. Joe B. would like to have latchkey start the first week school begins. 
· Since not much transition on the board for next year, Fr. Joe suggested that the last SAC meeting will be May 28th. He will have a budget at that meeting.  
Round Table Discussion:

· Trish Z. suggested adding a 5 minute break between lunches for clean up for Elaine Ales.  New proposed school start time would help with that next year.

· Dennis D. asked about the dumpster. Fr. Joe stated that they are tearing out the ceiling in the church basement for electrical work. He also mentioned that we will be getting a new dumpster for the school/church.

· Fr. Joe stated that he got a new envelope company for our weekly offertory envelopes. 

· Jon Yaek stated that he met with Mrs. Savoyard and wanted to give her credit to the math program she is using (Saxon) and asked why younger grades aren’t using the same program. It was explained that that Saxon didn’t have their update ready when it was time for our school to order the new curriculum, which is why the school is using Sadlier for some grades. 

· Closing Prayer:  Fr. Joe Mallia
Meeting Adjourned:  8:17pm
Next Meeting:  April 30, 2019, 7 p.m.
Minutes Submitted by:  Nicole Boutorwick, Secretary
